Guest Editorial—

Unfair Allotment Ruling

By JOHN SACKETT

When traveling back to Washington, D. C. recently, a
statement was made to us by one of tle leading Indian
leaders in the lower states which is ringing truer every
day. The statement was that although we, as natives in
Alaska, have received a substantial amount of money
from Congress under our settiement, the majority of
that money would be used in fighting the Department of
[nterior in retaining the lands that we originally felt we
owned.

As time is developing, we are finding that due to the
interpretations the Department is now placing on the
intent of the act we are definitely spending a larger
portion of our monies in meetings, travel and litigation
costs  fighting the same entity who legally is the
“guardian” of us natives.

Substantial time was spent working on rules and
regulations that we felt we could live with in imple-
menting the act. The Department finally issued a set
which is now partially acceptable and this took one year
and three trys. We felt that we were about to make
progress in implementing the act when very recently
Under - Secretary  Jack Horton, presumably a friend of
Alaskan natives, issued a memorandum with stipulations
which will literally wipe out 60-757% of all existing
native allotment applications. How much longer will we
as Alaskan natives, have to fight the Administration in
the Department of Interior? Obviously we have only
begun fighting.

The memorandum referred to was issued to the
Bureau of Land Management on June 6, 1973 under
the signature of Jack Horton. In the memorandum, new
direction and regulations were issued which changed
nflidd tightened the original rules under which all of us
ile

For example, the BLM is now accepting applications
as being valid on the date of filing rather than on the
date of use. This eliminates all of the Rampart Dam
Withdrawal area in addition to all withdrawn areas
before December 18, 1971. Applicants can also no
longer apply for a total of 160 acres of four 40 acre
tracts for such areas as fish camps and trapping cabins.
These are cut down to approximately 5 acres, thereby
losing 35 acres on each tract. Additionally, the differ-
ent criteria that must be shown to prove use and
occupancy are now so strict that many people will never
qualify.

.All of these new regulations are meant to stop alleged
“rip off” by Alaskan natives of land that supposedly
they never used, and it is all being done under the
umbrella of reasoning that the Secretary has the
“discretion” to do whatever he pleases in this particular
area.

Many of us are not in any knowledgable position to
know if indeed some people are taking advantage of
the existing law. However, it is very apparent that the
new rules are so strict that our people who do not
know how to read and write and are unsophisticated
in BLM procedures are the ones who will hurt the most.
These unfortunately are the ones who will have their
applications denied and won’t even know how to appeal
the decision by the Department.

A continued fight through the courts will be neces-
sary. At the present time, the Alaska Legal Services and
the attorneys for the different regional corporations are
looking at all ways to stop the present guidelines from
being implemented. The fight is going to be difficult,
but, like in all other areas we must continue to uphold
the rights that were originally given to us by Congress.



